
 
 
   

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE APRIL 2023 

Thanks to Ray Gardner for once again a great rally at Gilgandra. It was good to catch up with Ann and 

Tony, as our guests, who were the hosts at their property at our last rally at Gilgandra.  

Caught up with Col Every recently for lunch and he sent his regards to all the members and looks 

forward to catching up some time in the future. 

Joy and I will be travelling for the next three months but I will have my laptop with me in case you want 

to keep in touch. May not be able to get back to you straight away if I don’t have wi-fi access. 

A reminder that details of the 19th National Rally at Mudgee in 2025 is on the website (19th National 

Caravan Rally.com.au) and a newsletter will be produced shortly.  

Registration for the State Rally at Clarendon from 30 September 2023 to 2 October 2023 is still open. 

Details on Association web site (NSW Association of Caravan Clubs.com.au  under State Rallies) 

Hope to catch up with you in September at our Mudgee Rally. 

Until then…carry on caravanning. 

 

Neville Henderson OAM JP 

   

         

 
 
 
 



 



 

 



 

 



 

18th National Rally Barmera S.A.       

27th March - 5th April, 2023. 

 
 

 
 

Helen and I had a wonderful time at the National Rally. We suspect that NSW has a challenge in front 

of them as the South Australian Organising Committee did a fantastic job. The venue was terrific with 

water, power, disabled facilities and lush green grass everywhere. 69 clubs were represented with a 

total of 343 vans in attendance. Helen and I enjoyed the company of our street captains Margaret and 

Graham Shilton. They assisted in organising street happy hours, morning teas, whole street breakfasts, 

as well as keeping everyone informed of the day’s activities and the distribution of the daily rally 

newsletter and generally assisting with any enquiries. 

Margaret was also the co-ordinator of the donated crafts for charity. Thanks to Wynette for her lovely 

donation of a blanket and to Helen for her donation of jumpers, ponchos, and beanies. The quantity 

donated was fantastic. 

There was a wide range of activities available, and I was able to join in a bowling activity at Barmera 

Bowling Club with their members as well as those interested from the rally. 40 rally participants also 

visited the local men’s shed for the morning. Helen and I competed in the Rally Limpisc where Paul 

picked up a silver medal for the bean bag toss. The entertainment each evening was excellent. 

Many attendees explored the surrounding district which contained many wineries and eateries. The 

weather was kind with only one day of light showers. Mostly sunny days and crisp evenings. 

The rally came to its conclusion on the final evening with a fully catered meal, entertainment, and the 

handing over to the 19th National Rally Committee of NSW. Destination will be Mudgee!! 

On our return journey home we stayed over at Balranald, a week in Griffith, Cootamundra and Gunning. 

We were away from home for some 6 weeks and managed to clock up a further 3,300 klm. We had a 

very exciting trip and we look forward to our next trip away 

 



RALLIES 

                                                  REMINDER ANNUAL SUBSCRIPTIONS  

Annual subscriptions are due and become payable by May 31 2023.  
Payment of $40 in cash or direct deposit to the following bank account. 
Jayco Club of NSW Inc Westpac Dapto BSB: 032 686 Account #: 146093  
Please ensure that you put your name in the appropriate area of the transaction, so we 
know who has sent us the funds.  
Joy (Treasurer) hendosnj@bigpond.net.au 

 

UPCOMING RALLIES 

BERRY 
May 31  - 7 
June 
 

 
Berry  
Showground 
35 Alexandra St 
BERRY  2535 
Bookings online 

 
Host Required 

 
Bookings done 
Online at 
Shoalhaven.booka
ble.net.au  
$133.00 pw 

 
Market Sunday 
 
Pet Friendly 

NORTH 
HAVEN 
July 12 - 19 

North Haven 
Caravan Park 
109 The Parade, 
NORTH HAVEN 
2443 
Tel: 6559 9193          
Belinda 

 
Bob & Liz Beesley 
 
 

 
$46 pn  

 
Enclosed Camp 
Kitchen for Christmas 
in July 
Senior discount book 7 
discount 
Pet friendly 

ORANGE 
August  
16 – 23 
 
 

 
Colour City 
Caravan Park 
203 Margaret St 
ORANGE  2800 
Tel: 63938980 

 
Greg & Judi Cavanagh 
 

  
$33 pn at moment 

 
Pet friendly 

MUDGEE 
September 
20 – 27 

Big 4 Mudgee 
Holiday Park 
71 Lions Road, 
MUDGEE 
Tel: 6372 1090 

 
Frank & Chris Peterson 
 

 
$287.10pw less 
10% 
 

 
Food & Wine Festival 
Pet Friendly                                  

 

Reminder: when you book your site at a Rally, please let the Rally Host know so they know who to 

expect for organisation. 
 

Joy 

 

FOR SALE 

Anyone interested in a Caravan Diesel Heater, discount price (never installed, still in box), Fold up 

chairs, Step, Tables etc. Please contact Rhonda MOUSLEY 

 
 
 
 



      
Welfare 

There have been no welfare issues reported this month. Stay well and safe over the Easter period.     

For issues concerning the welfare of members and their families please contact: 

Wynette Lowe  

 

Happy Birthday wishes to our young members 
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Note: Committee Members & Members could you please forward your reports & anything else  

you would like to have in the Club Newsletter by the 20th of each month.  
 

Greg Cavanagh  
Newsletter Editor  
                                                      

 
2022/2023 Committee Members:  
President - Neville Henderson  
Vice President - Colin Every  
Secretary - Liane Dijan  
Treasurer - Joy Henderson  
Rally Co-Ordinator - Joy Henderson  
Newsletter Editor - Greg Cavanagh  
Web Master - Lorraine Barrett  
Committee Members - Mick Robinson, Ian Bailey, Robert Beesley, Shaun Bowers, Greg Cavanagh 
and Paul Anderson  
Association Delegates - Robert Beesley, Colin Every  
Welfare Officer - Wynette Lowe  

 

Club Merchandise  
The following endorsed merchandise is available through Lorraine or Terry Bain  
 
Monte Carlo Shirts (white or blue) Biz Cool (Summer National State Rally)  
Ladies 8-24 Men’s S-5XL   $36.00    
Poly Fleece Jackets Navy  $58.00    
Track Suits including Club Logo    
Add your name    $5.00 
Magnetic Name Badges  

 

May Bob Purcell (1st); Steve Bigeni (7th); Neville Henderson (19th);               

Wynette Lowe (25th);  

June Robin Wells (1st); Dean Ritossa (6th); Helen Anderson (8th);                      

Chris Bailey (10th); 



 


